

Newsletter

Friday 28th June 2024

Weekly School Attendance 87% / Best Class Attendance: Year 2 (90%)
Welsh Phrase of the week: Wyt ti'n iawn? (Are you OK?)
Ydw, dw I'n iawn, diolch (Yes, I'm fine, thank you)

Whole School Transition Morning

We held our Transition morning yesterday with all pupils from Nursery to Year 5 visiting their new classes and meeting their new teachers and Teacher Assistants. The children had a good look around their new classes and enjoyed completing tasks ready for September. Some of our Year 6 pupils enjoyed visiting Ysgol Rhiwabon for 3 days and the remainder of our Year 6 pupils will visit Ysgol Dinas Bran for their transition next week.

International Week

A reminder that we will be holding our annual International Week from Monday, 8th July. On Friday, 12th July, children can wear the traditional costume or the colours of the flag of the country they will be learning about throughout the week.



Class Assembly - Reception

Reception pupils enjoyed performing their Class Assembly 'An Alien Visits Trevor Basin', based on their aqueduct topic. Thank you to Miss Jones and Miss Pierce for organising the assembly with the children. Thank you to the families for coming to support the children. We were very proud of their hard work and good listening.

Class Assembly Reminder - Nursery

A reminder our Nursery will be holding their Class Assembly for families on Wednesday, 3rd July at 9:15 am in the school hall to share their learning they have been doing this term. We hope you can join us. Please wait outside the Reception Foundation Phase entrance.

Class Assembly - Year 5

Due to an Olympics Sport Event with other local schools being organised by Cefn Community Council and our Year 5 pupils been invited to attend, we have moved the Year 5 class assembly to <u>Friday</u>, 12th <u>July</u> at 9.15am - apologies for the change of date.

Swimming - Year 5

A reminder that Year 5 continue swimming sessions on Monday, 1^{st} July. Please send £8.10 payment for the second half of the summer term to the school office if you have not already to cover the cost of the transport.

Wellies in the Wood - Year 2

Apologies that the Wellies in the Wood session was cancelled yesterday, due to pupils visiting and spending the morning in their New Year 3 class with Miss Williams. Sessions will continue next Thursday, 4th July. The sessions are for children with an accompanying family member.

The Leader Leavers Supplement - Year 6

A reminder that the Leader's Year 6 Leavers Supplement is due to be published on Friday, 5th July.

After School Club

After School Club will be closing at 4:00 pm on the last day of the summer term, Thursday, 18^{th} July. We politely ask all that parents clear all outstanding debts before the end of the term, failure to do so may risk being able to book on to after school club in September.



Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner)

Nursery - Oliver Year 3 - Mali Reception - Layla Year 4 - Elsie Year 1 - Rowan Year 5 - Lily-Ann

Year 2 - Ava Year 6 - Dani. Isabel, Izzy, Ruby and Lily

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos - Welsh Speaker of the week Llongyfarchiadau pawb!

Meithrin/Nursery - Theo Blwyddyn 3 - Tiger Derbyn/Reception - Hunter Blwyddyn 4 - Oliver

Blwyddyn 1 - Zariah Blwyddyn 5 - Kohl and Kizzie

Blwyddyn 2 - Ava Blwyddyn 6 - Dani



Super Sports Star Award

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today. The winners were chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.



Nursery - Esmae Year 3 - Freya Reception - Noah Year 4 - Freddie

Year 1 - Noah Year 5 - Skyler and Cobi

Year 2 - Elijah Year 6 - Lily, Isabel, Dani and Ruby

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to keep children and young people safe.

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.